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The expected opening enrollment figures for the University of California, San Diego will increase only slightly
over fall quarter enrollment last year, according to Robert Starkey, analytical studies officer at UC San Diego.

Approximately 10,850 undergraduate, graduate and postgraduate students are expected to enroll at UC San
Diego during the fall quarter. Classes begin Monday, September 24. The total number of students includes 8,500
undergraduates, 1,150 graduates, 175 Scripps Institution of Oceanography students and 1,025 students at the
School of Medicine. The School of Medicine figure includes residents, interns and nurse practitioners as well as
students.

New dormitories opening on Warren and Third campuses will help alleviate housing problems which have
existed at UC San Diego for the past few years. About 2,900 students will be living in on-campus housing units
for single students when classes begin, according to Pat Goodstein of Housing and Food Services. She said a
waiting list of students hoping to get into dormitory space this quarter is being compiled, and these students will
be accommodated as students move out of on-campus facilities during the quarter.

Academic Unit II of The Third College is scheduled to open during the fall quarter - in November or December
- according to Anton Witte, director of Capital Budget and Space Management Operations. The 30,000-square-
foot complex will contain various administrative and academic offices.

Also scheduled to open this fall are the Physical Resources Laboratory at Scripps Institution of Oceanography
and the School of Medicine Faculty Clinic. Groundbreaking for the new university and Theatre and Arts
Foundation theater is scheduled early in 1980, Witte said.

For the first time since UC San Diego opened, wine and beer will be sold on the general campus. A new
restaurant and pub called Walk's Place, located in Building C of the Student Center, is scheduled to open with the
start of classes. A large selection of food will be sold and wine and a variety of imported and domestic beers will
be available. Entertainment will be featured in the evenings.

For more information contact: Leslie Franz, 452-3120
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